
HOUGHS NECK BULLETIN © OCTOBER 2018

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY COUNCIL, INC. © 2018	 OCTOBER 2018 VOLUME 62  ISSUE 2

Houghs Neck
BULLETIN 

1193 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck, MA 02169

NON PROFIT
US  POSTAGE

PAID
BOSTON MA 

PERMIT # 59319

Web: 		  www.houghsneck.org
Facebook: 	 houghsneckcommunitycouncil 		
		  houghsneckcommunitycenter
Email:		  hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

Seaside Cafe ~ 1193 Sea Street
Houghs Neck Community Center  

Monday’s & Wednesday’s at 11:00am ~ enjoy a homemade hot lunch, coffee, 
pastry and play Scrabble or Bingo (page 3 for community center events)

Mobile Food Pantry ~ page 3
2nd & 4th Wednesday’s of the month at 3:00PM

Open to All  - No paperwork - Free Bag of Food - arrive by 3PM  

Quincy Yacht Club ~ Trivia Nights 
 Tuesdays at 7pm

HTP PARISH FELLOWSHIP ~ PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
First Sunday of each Month - Free - entire community invited - page 4

Free Flu Clinic ~ HTP Parish Nurses 
Sunday, Oct 7 MBS Church Hall after 8:30 Mass ~ OLGC after 10:30 Mass 

Open to everyone - Bring your Insurance Card

SMEGS LEGS RUN ~ page 1 
Saturday, October 6th 2018 - Broad Meadows School 

Seaside Social Club Meeting ~ page 4 
Houghs Neck Congregational Church Tuesday, October 9 ~ 7:00pm

Houghs Neck HarvestFest ~ page 1
Saturday, October 20, 2018 ~ 5:00pm social & 5:30 Dinner

Houghs Neck Good Neighbor Banquet ~ page 1
Saturday, October 27, 2018 ~ 5:00pm Social & 5:30 Dinner - $15.00 per

Houghs Neck Congregational Church  ~ page 4
By the Sea Holiday Fair Nov 2 & 3

Houghs Neck Garden Club Meeting  ~ page 3
November 7, 2018, MWRA Community Room 7pm

Holy Trinity Parish ~ A Fair for All Seasons
Saturday, November 17, 10:00 ~ 3:00pm ~ Page 4

WHAT’S HAPPPENING IN the NECKEditors Message:  Hello Houghs Neck and beyond. I’m Honored to serve as 
the President of the HNCC. I look forward to working with the Board members 
and finding new ways to fulfill the council’s mission of building community. 
The summer has come to an end, but the weather has been great.  The 14th 
Annual ChowdaFest was a huge success. We estimate over 1200 attendees. 
Restaurants and volunteers from the area & Quincy High School served almost 
300 gallons of Chowda. The 2018 first place winner is Cagney’s, second place 
is Victory Point, third place is Fox & Hound Restaurant. Thank you to The 
Daily Catch Seaport , The Chantey & Victory Point, Port 305 at Marina Bay, 
Adam’s Pub at Best Western, Bernie’s General Store, The Fours, The Fox & 
Hound, The Common Market, Gennaro’s Eatery, Cagney’s, Tony’s Clam Shop, 
Café Maddie, Craig’s Café, The Wheelhouse Diner, The Irish Pub & The Fuji 
Group, The Tavern at Quarry Hills in Quincy,  Wood Road Deli in Braintree. 
The individual first place winner is John Carvello, second place Tim Kelly, 
third place is Sal Lorenzano. The individual trophies were made and donated by 
E&T Ceramics and Eileen Timcoe. The QPD Marine unit gave over 250 people 
boat rides and demonstration of service they provide. The HN Congregational 
Church bake sale raised money for McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance 
Program. The Scouts of Troop 6 sold burgers, hot dogs, water and soda.. Thank 
you to Joyce & Gendreau Jewelers in North Quincy for preparing the Chowda 
Trophy for presentation. Thank you to our sponsores State Representative Tackey 
Chan, Mayor Tom Koch,  Councilor Noel DiBona, Margaret Laforest, Joyce 
Gendreau Jewelers, East Coast Printing, Red Door Real Estate, JF Auto Care, 
First Class Plumbing & Heating and Life Community Church. Hough Many 
Scoops sold ice cream to support the HN Scholarship in memory of Paul & 
Claire McCloskey. The crowd enjoyed music by Danny Gallagher Band. Thank 
you to all the volunteers for making this event a complete success. Thank you to 
all that attended, it was a great reunion and opportunity to make new friends.
 Smeg Legs road race is October 6th. Harvest Fest is October 20 12-2pm at 
Brill Field. The Good Neighbor Banquet is Saturday, October 27th @5pm 
Congratulations to our Good Neighbors, The Cerone Family, Meredith Earnest 
& Jill Hockney, The Houghs Neck Garden Club and Richard “Ted” Miller.  
Remember to place an advertisement in the GN Program Book congratulating 
our Good Neighbors. Please take the time to read the bulletin from front to back 
and visit HoughsNeck.org so you don’t miss out on the Houghs Neck fun. See 
you at Good Neighbor Banquet														              Jim McCarthy

COME CELEBRATE OUR 
GOOD NEIGHBOR’S

The Cerone Family ~ Good Neighbor

Houghs Neck Garden Club ~ Civic Contributons

Meredith Earnest & Jill Hockney 
Civic Contributons

Richard “Ted” Miller ~ Heroism

Saturday, October 27, 2018 ~ $15.00

St. Thomas Aquinas Hall ~ Darrow St. & Manet Ave.
Family Style Turkey Dinner ~ by Simply Good Catering
for Tickets or to place an ad call Eileen 617-479-4107 or 

email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

smegs-legs run
Saturday, October 6, 2018 
Beautiful, oceanside run route

and fun time honoring 
LTJG Chris Smeglin
www.smegs-legs.org

The 10th annual Smegs-Legs 5 Mile Run is a relatively flat, scenic loop 
that swings through the area of Houghs Neck, Quincy with beautiful ocean 
and marsh views along the route. There are 3 water stops. The course is 
USATF certified. Finishing times by Spilter Race Systems. New 2 Mile 
Run for Grades 5-8 students only! For those who don’t wish to run, there 
is a 2 mile walk. 
Free t-shirts to first 300 participants. There will be pre and post-race 
refreshments, and many fun raffles. Race proceeds benefit 3 local 
charities.
Pre-Register on-line at: https://smegslegs.org/register/
Event details and schedule
The Smegs-Legs 5 Mile Run and the 2 Mile Walk begin at 9:00 AM from 
the Broad Meadows Middle School in Quincy. 
For grades 5-8 students only there will be a 2 mile run! 
Registration opens at 7:30 am. Race starts at 9:00 am. 
Race events end at 12:00pm. 
Free parking on school grounds. Bring extra money for multiple raffles

Come join us for the 14th Annual

HARVESTFEST
Saturday, October 20, 2018

11:00am ~ 1:00pm
Next to the “Little Seaside Park”  at Brill Field

Fensmere Ave and Sea Street

Enjoy Pony Rides, Crafts, Games, 
Bounce, Cider and Coffee

Refreshments available
This is a FREE Family event sponsored by the  

Houghs Neck Community Council 
to volunteer contact; Jim McCarthy @ HoughsNeckQuincy@gmail.com
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Houghs Neck Community Council
	 President					     Jim McCarthy
	 Vice President				    	 Kathy Pavidis
	 Treasurer					     Eileen Timcoe
	 Recording Secretary				    Alda Lyons
	 Corresponding Secretary			    
    Board Members:
	 Kathy DiBona 	 Amy DiBona 		  Helen Kelley
           	Aaron Cavin	        	 Nicole O’Hare		 Dave BiBona
	 Tom Timcoe 		  Zoe Antonoupoulos

		        There are open seats if you are interested.  			 
email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com for additional information

THE HOUGHS NECK BULLETIN
Official Publication of the Houghs Neck Community Council Inc.

NEWS - 															              From the Pumpy to the Willows
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													             1193 Sea Street Quincy MA 02169
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HNCC PRESIDENT 				    Jim McCarthy 617-285-8405
ADVERTISING 										          Eileen Timcoe 617-479-4107
EDITOR	 														              Tom Timcoe 617-481-9153
COMMUNITY AFFAIRS 					    Cynthia Lewis 617-376-1385
SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE Chairman 	 David DiBona 617-471-9179
COMMUNITY CENTER 					     Cynthia Lewis 617-376-1385
MEMBERSHIP 										          Helen Kelly 
DISTRIBUTION 										         US POSTAL SERVICE
Annual Subscription -					    Free to all Houghs Neck Residents

10.00 per year for each address outside Houghs Neck

2

Our first home. The kid’s college
tuition. Our daughter’s wedding.

He planned for everything.

BVK • SCI • #7b • Job No 27742 • Deware Ads •  4” x 6” • 04/12/06 • V1 • ir

Deware Funeral Home
576 Hancock Street
Quincy, MA  02170

(617) 472-1137
A Service Family Affiliate of AFFS and Service Corporation International,

492 Rock Street, Fall River, MA  02720, (508) 676-2454.

Including making his funeral arrangements ahead of time. I’m thankful
that he took care of the details in advance and saved me the added anxiety
of having to make dozens of decisions at a difficult time. And because he
paid for his services in advance, my family was not left with a financial
burden, but with peace of mind knowing his wishes will be honored.

The professionals of Deware Funeral Home took care of all of the details
and helped us plan a fitting tribute to a life well lived.

Call us today to set up an appointment with a counselor and to receive
your FREE copy of our Funeral Planning Guide.

DignityMemorial.com

Memorial or Honorary Donations
The In Honor Of or Memorials printed in the Bulletin each month are from your neighbors 
who give a donation. They may recognize a loved ones birthday, anniversary, wedding, birth, 
passing, letting a friend know you are thinking of them or any occasion. All donations are given 
to the Houghs Neck Scholarship Fund.  On June 16th the Scholarship committee will present 
$8300.00 to 3 High School Seniors and 8 College Students continuing there education. Since 
June, 1964 they have presented $231,795 to brightest students from Houghs Neck. You may 
honor a loved one or friend by placing a memorial or in honor of, with a donation. Please send a 
request to David DiBona 45 Turner Street, Quincy MA 02169.  

The scholarship committee also has for sale the “Houghs Neck 
History” book for $10.00. Available at E & T Ceramics or by calling  
617-479-4107.

The future of Houghs Neck thank’s you in Advance for your Generosity.

Gifts to the Houghs Neck 
Community Council Scholarship Fund

In Memory of
Paul V. Morgan

from
Joan Morgan & Family

In Memory of
Claire Sullivan

from
Pat & Fran Rizza

In Memory of
Thomas Wilson Jr.

from
Sarah Hoisington

In Honorof                      
Dave & Kathy DiBona             

from                                                             
Kathy & Patty Sullivan

In Memory of
LTJG Chris Smeglin

from
Vic & Gayle Davidson

In Honor of
Joanne Dondero

On 70th Birthday
love

Amy, Ryan, Jack, Keira                            
& Ryan Jr. Herlihy

In Memory of
John & Doris Menz

		  from 			 
The Toler Family

In Memory of
Joe & Dot Gill

From
Jerry & Wendy Connors

 In Honor of
Joanne Dondero’s

70th Birthday
from

Judith & James O’Brien

In Memory of
John Michael Sullivan
John “Sully” Sullivan

Mary Sullivan
from

Helen Kelly

In Memory of
Papa Fred Bythrow

from
Dave & Kathy Shaw

In Memory of
Maurice Carbonneau

from
Gay Carbonneau

Houghs Neck Community Council

14th Annual Houghs Neck
ChowdaFest

Best Restaurant
						      First place										             Cagney’s
						      Second place 									         Victory Point
						      Third place 										          Fox & Hound Restaurant

Best Home Made
						      First place 										            John Carvello
						      Second place 									         Tim Kelly
						      Third place 										          Sal Lorenzano

Participating Restaurants
The Daily Catch Seaport, The Chantey & Victory Point, Port 305 at 
Marina Bay, Adam’s Pub at Best Western, Bernie’s General Store, 
The Fours, The Fox & Hound, The Common Market, Gennaro’s 
Eatery, Cagney’s, Tony’s Clam Shop, Café Maddie, Craig’s Café, 
The Wheelhouse Diner, The Irish Pub & The Fuji Group, The 
Tavern at Quarry Hills in Quincy,  Wood Road Deli in Braintree. 
Please when dining out choose one of these fine restaurants and 
when you do tell them; Thanks for supporting the Houghs Neck 
ChowdaFest.

Our Sponsors
State Representative Tackey Chan, Mayor Tom Koch,  Councilor Noel 
DiBona, Margaret Laforest, Joyce Gendreau Jewelers, East Coast 
Printing, Red Door Real Estate JF Auto Care, First Class Plumbing & 
Heating and Life Community Church. 

Thank You:
E&T Ceramics, Lois Murphy,  The QPD Marine Unit, Joyce & Gendreau 
Jewelers, The HN Congregational Church bake sale, The Scouts of 
Troop 6, Hough Many Scoops and the Danny Gallagher Band. 
Thank you to all the volunteers for making this event a complete 
success. Thanks to all that attended, it was a great reunion and 
opportunity to make new friends.

Save the Date ~ September 14, 2019
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Join us for the 10th Annual Cause 
4 Paws 5k road race and 1 mile dog 
walk on October 14! This family and 
pet-friendly event will be emceed by 
Boston25 News’ Heather Hegedus 
and will include many fun activities. 
Medals will be awarded in multiple 
race categories. 

There will be a costume contest 
for both our four- and two-legged 
participants; a vendor fair with over 
15 booths; a demonstration by Quincy 
Police Department’s K-9 unit; and 
a dog agility course for your four-
legged friend(s) to complete.

In addition, there will be more than 
30 raffle prizes, food, and DJ Mark 
Mcgillicuddy pumping out energetic 
tunes!

We had more than 600 attendees 
last year and we hope to see it 
continue to grow this year! 

Some of our wonderful vendors 
who will be in attendance:

MuttPack Outfitters: https://muttpack.com/ 
Penelopads: https://www.penelopads.com/

Sun Dog Snacks: https://sundogsnacks.com/
My Trendy Tails: https://www.mytrendytails.com

Karen’s Krafts4Critters:  
https://www.facebook.com/karenscrafts4critters/ 

Willard Vet: https://www.willardvet.com/
LuLaRoe: https://www.facebook.com/groups/

LuLaRoeStephanieAbayon/
CTFO: http://drdoug.myctfocbd.com/

Event is rain or shine.
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Houghs Neck  
Garden Club

The Houghs Neck Community Center  
operates under the direction of the Houghs 

Neck Community Council, Inc.  Funded with a 
Community Development Block Grant through 

the City of Quincy Planning Department

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR  
ADVERTISERS ~ THEY SUPPORT US

To Advertise: call 617-479-4107
Or email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

J.F.AU TO CA R E,  IN C.
895 SE A ST R E E T

QU I N C Y MA 02169
617-328-7102

OVER 25 YEARS OF SERVICE  
IN HOUGHS NECK

FOREIGN AND DOMESTIC  
CARS AND LIGHT TRUCKS

~ BRAKES ~ EXHAUST ~ TUNE-UPS ~MASS INSPECTIONS ~ 
~ OIL AND TRANSMISSION FLUID CHANGES ~ STEERING AND SUSPENTION ~
~ COOLANT SYSTEM FLUSHES ~ EMISSIONS REPAIRS ~ A.C. REPAIRS ~

MON ~ FRI 8:00 - 5:00     
FREE SHUTTLE WITHIN HOUGHS NECK * GERMANTOWN * ADAMS SHORE * MERRYMOUNT

JOHN FEIST - MANAGER / ASE CERTIFIED MECHANIC

$ 5.00  OFF 
OIL CHANGE 

 LUBE & FILTER
J.F. AUTO CARE

COUPON # 010115

News & Advertising Deadline for the 
November 2018 Issue is October 25 - 2018

On November 7th, the Houghs 
Neck Garden Club will host Sam 
Monkhern, Grounds Manager and 
Director of the Babcock Auditorium 
at Eastern Nazarene College.  
Monkhern will speak to the club 
on “Functional Landscaping,” 
highlighting the importance of 
using plants that work together, are 
functional, and can grow in their  
specific environment as well as the 
need for bees, insects, and birds. He 
will also tell us about the Babcock 
Arboretum, an arboretum here in 
Quincy with redwood trees!  The 
meeting will be held in the MWRA 
Community Room at Nut Island, 
2nd floor, 149 Sea Street, starting at 
7pm with refreshments and a brief 
business meeting followed by the 
program at 7:30pm. 	

As mentioned in the July issue of 
the Bulletin, the HNGC was awarded 
a Quincy Community Preservation 
Grant for the improvement of the 
landscaping around the World War 
II Memorial on the corner of Manet 
Ave and Sea Street.  Work funded 
by this grant, with Ralph Ames as 
landscaper, will begin in October.  
Meanwhile the City has been very 
helpful.  Trees were removed at our 
request by the Park Department.  
The Water department put in a water 
spigot for us and the Traffic, Parking 
and Lighting department put in a 
new spotlight.

The Club is a member of the Garden 
Club Federation of Massachusetts 
and National Garden Clubs, Inc.

HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY CENTER 
1193 Sea Street, Quincy, Ma 
Tel. 617-376-1385 
Cynthia Lewis, Director  

 

 
  

 
SEASIDE CAFÉ serves a really good 
Homemade Hot Lunch.  May 9th Roast Pork 

Monday  & Wednesday at 11am. $3.00   
Coffee with pastry served. just $1.00 

oooooooo 
Bingo every  Monday & Wednesday 12:30-3pm. 
50 cents a card. Serving great refreshment & 
coffee $1.00 

Scrabble Monday & Wednesdays @ noon 

Blood Pressure Clinic Free Every 2nd & 4th 
Thursday  9:30-11am.  

Book Group Oct. 10th  @ 7pm Wednesday  
All welcome Discuss . Meet at Quincy Yacht Club,  
Seaglass workshop  Thurs. Oct, 11th @ 6:30 
pm Details on HNCC FB, refreshments, Rsvp a 
must. All materials provided  $45. 
 
 

Play Groups 
Thursday October 4th  10-noon.craft  
Thurs. October 18th  How to get organized $15 
Tuesday Oct. 23rd 10am, toddler pumpkin craft 
Tuesday Nov. 6th 10am toddler pizza making 

 
 

 
 
Every Month the Community Center offers a 
variety of drop off programs designed for youth in 
safe, supervised space. These skill building 
programs are free or low cost through support from 
CDBG funding and Volunteers  
Please Support our community center. Thank you 
Clay Art Monday October 1st 3-5pm Step by Step 
instruction. This will be fun and creative. age 5+  
Free Movie & Legos Wednesday Oct. 3rd 3-5.  
Legos, a movie, Snacks & its a social. age 5+ drop off  

Playgroup  Tuesday October 4th 10am, toddler crafts   

Sewing Wed. Oct. 10th 3-5 pm. Make an Overnight bag,  
headband & more. Intro to Sewing Machine. Age 6 +  

A Recycle Afternoon  Monday October 15th  3-5. 
Bring your wild ideas to create your crazy sculptures from 
our huge mix of materials. Paint glue tape hammer & nails  
All  materials provided.  
FREE Movie & Legos Wed. October 17th  3-5.  
Legos, a movie, Snacks & its a social. age 5+ drop off  

Playgroup10-noon.October 18th how to get organized 

Cooking Monday, October 22nd 3-5 pm. what to make?  
 pizza, tacos, whoopie pies, cookies?  All welcome. $3 

Playgroup Tues. Oct 23rd 10am toddler pumpkin craft  

Wii games Wednesday Oct. 24th  3-5. lots of new 
games. bring  Friends age 5+  free 

Free Halloween Movie  .Monday  October 29th 
3-5 pm g/pg   movie, Snacks & it’s a social. age 5+ drop off  

Playgroup Tues Nov. 6th 10am  toddlers Make pizza   
 
 
 
. 
. 
 
 

 

DID YOU KNOW ? 
Monday & Wednesday = Senior Lunch 
Do you know a lonely senior? Maybe they lost 
their partner or just need some social contact.   

Please invite them to the  
Houghs Neck Community Center 

 
  

Adult Art ~ Resin Workshop 
Decorate a window with sea glass, china, shells and other found objects. We provide a vintage multi-paned window 
or frame & all the supplies you'll  need to create your masterpiece. Please bring anything special that you would like 
to add to your piece ex. starfish, blue sea glass, shells. fee, $45.Details on HNCC FB  

Thursday October 11th @ 6:30pm 
 

Mobile Food Pantry 
2nd & 4th Wednesday’s of the month at 3:00PM

Open to All  - No paperwork - Free Bag of Food - arrive by 3PM  
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HOLY TRINITY PARISH
Fr. Martin Dzengeleski - Pastor

 Fr.MartinHolyTrinityParish@gmail.com
MASS SCHEDULE

Sat. 4:30pm MBS & 6:00pm OLGC  ~  Sun.  8:30am MBS & 10:30am OLGC
www.holytrinityquincy.com    ~    facebook: holytrinity quincy

Office Hours; Monday-Thursday 10:00 am ~ 5:00 pm.
Friday office is CLOSED, Saturday and Sunday by appointment 

Confessions; Saturdays 3:00- 4:00 pm at Our Lady’s and by Appointment
PARISH FELLOWSHIP ~ PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

Our Lady’s Sodality, the Holy Name Society and Parish Youth will host a 
Free Fellowship Pancake Breakfast on the first Sunday of every month.  It 
is open to all, and will be held after the 8:30 Children’s/Family Mass. We look 
forward meeting members of our community.

Parish Nurses
The monthly blood pressure clinic on the first Sunday each month has returned 
after the 8:30 am Mass at St. Thomas Aquinas Hall.

Homebound Ministry
Visiting the Sick and Homebound Do you know anyone who is homebound 
and can’t get to mass? Please let us know! We would be happy to bring them 
monthly Holy Communion and pray with them. If you would like to be part 
of the visiting the sick and homebound ministry, please contact Fr. Martin at 
the office. 617-479-9200

Meditation on the Holy Rosary 
Meditation on the Holy Rosary of Blessed Virgin Mary, hosted by Holy Name 
Society, with Adoration & Confessions available, at Our Lady of Good Counsel, 
Wednesdays 7-8pm, all welcome.

Lady’s Sodality
Lady’s Sodality Meets the first Sat. of the Month after the 9:00am Mass at 

Our Lady of Good Counsel church hall.  Andrea Sault is the Prefect, for more 
information contact her at sault46@aol.com

Faith Formation 2018-2019
To register for faith formation classes for grades 1-10 for the 2018-
2019 school year, visit https://holytrinityquincy.com/. Click on the “Faith 
Formation” tab and select ‘Registration Form (2018-2019)’. Please complete 
the entire form even if you have submitted this information last year.  
Note: 	 First Holy Communion is a two-year program beginning in grade 1.
	 Confirmation is a two-year program beginning in grade 9

Fall Parish Picnic
Thanks to the many volunteers that helped to make the Fall Parish Picnic on 
September 23 such a wonderful time. Also to everyone that brought salads, pasta 
salads and deserts.  Bringing the communities together with God’s help we will 
continue to grow as a parish. We look forward to hosting a picnic in the Spring 

Holy Name Society
Will hold their monthly meeting on Sunday, October, 21st and again Sunday, 
November 18th after the 8:30 am Mass at St. Thomas Aquinas Hall.

HOUGHS NECK CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
Pastor. Steve Vandergrift
Sunday Service 10:00am  

Fellowship Coffee Hour following Service
310 Manet Avenue ~ 617-479-8778 www.hncong.org

Good News from Houghs Neck Congregational Church

Houghs Neck Christmas Cards 
Pre-Order Now 

 

  

This whimsical card features the names of 
organizations and landmarks in the Neck in 
red and green.  Size is 4.25” X 5.5”.  Inside:  
Merry Christmas from our “Neck” of the 
woods to yours!   
$10 per box of 8. 
 

 

 
 
 
Featuring a black and white drawing of our 
peninsula dressed up with a red bow this 
sophisticated card is perfect to send to 
friends far and near.  Size is 4.25” X 5.5”.   
Inside:  Merry Christmas from God’s Country 
here in Houghs Neck! $10 per box of 8. 
 

 

 
 
This spiritual card featuring the lunette 
window in the Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church captures the true meaning of the 
season in full color.  Size is 5” X 7” and is 
suitable for framing. Inside: May the Love, 
Joy & Peace of Christmas be with you now 
and throughout the New Year! 
$15 per box of 8. 

 
 

 
Cards will be available at the Houghs Neck Congregational Church Fair, 310 Manet Avenue, on 
November 2 and 3, or may be delivered locally the second week of November, or shipped for a 
shipping & handling fee of $10 for up to 4 boxes. 
 

Place your order on our website:  www.hncong.org or e-mail hncc@comcast.net 

Seaside Social Club
The Seaside Social Club will meet on Tuesday, October 9, 2018 at 7:00 in 

Fellowship Hall of the Houghs Neck Congregational Church.  Our special 
guest will be the Rev. Shari Johnson who will share her talents as a Spirit 
Medium. Our friend Shari will talk about her work and how she communicates 
with those who have crossed over.  Shari is a Reiki Master, Medium, Holistic 
Healer and so much more. The program is open to the public and free of 
charge. Refreshments will be served.  There will be a meeting for members at 
6:30 prior to the program.

Holy Trinity Parish

A Fair For All Seasons 
Saturday, November 17, 2018 

10:00AM to 3:00PM
St. Thomas Aquinas Hall 

Darrow St., off Sea St. ~ Hough’s Neck, Quincy, MA

Quality Handmade Crafts by South Shore Artisans
Raffles - Kitchen - Baked Goods - Kids Corner 

Knitted Items - Holiday Gifts 
ADMISSION: A non-perishable food/toiletry item

For more info 617-479-4107

By the Sea Holiday Fair
By the Sea Holiday Fair will be held Friday, November 2nd 6-9 pm and 

Saturday, November 3rd 9 am-3 pm at the Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church, 310 Manet Avenue.  The annual fair will offer crafts, some with 
a nautical flair, gift baskets already filled, doggie and cat treats, bling and 
accessories, resale items for the whole family.  Take a chance on the Roll- 
Ups or raffle tickets for great prizes.  The Bake tables offer home made pies, 
breads, cookies, jams and sweet treats.  Friday dinner is available for purchase.  
Saturday the kitchen is open for breakfast, lunch and snacks.
Free admission. Toiletry donations will graciously be accepted for DOVE, 
Inc. (Domestic Violence Ended).

Houghs Neck Christmas Cards
The Houghs Neck Congregational Church is taking pre-orders for Houghs 

Neck Christmas Cards. 
The Whimsical Card has listed HN organizations and locations in red & 

green. The message inside it ‘Merry Christmas from our “Neck” of the woods 
to yours!’ The cards are 4.25” X 5.5” with 8 per box for only $10.00

Merry Christmas, with a black and white image of the map of Houghs Neck, 
with a big red bow, the inside message “Merry Christmas from God’s Country 
here in Houghs Neck. $10.00 for a box of 8, 4.25” X 5.5”.  Send them to all 
your family & friends near and far.

Capture the full meaning of Christmas, with the Lunette Window card. The 
full color image of the Houghs Neck Congregational Church lunette window  
with the inside message “May the Love, Joy & Peace of Christmas be with 
you now and throughout the New Year! These 5” X 7” cards are $15:00 per 
box or 8. 

Cards will be available at the Houghs Neck Congregational Church Fair 
Nov, 2 & 3 or delivered locally the second week of November. Shipping is 
available for $10.00 for up to 4 boxes.  

To place your order please visit our web site www.hncc.org or e-mail:  
hncc@comcast.net



HOUGHS NECK BULLETIN © OCTOBER 20185

Coupon #1

2 Large 
Cheese
Pizzas
$17.99 +tax

Toppings Extra
Must Mention Coupon when ordering
Not to be combined with other offers

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #2
2.00 Off

Any Order
of $20.00
or more

Cannot be combined with any 
other offers or coupons. 

Credit Cards are not accepted 
with this coupon

Must Mention Coupon when ordering.
Not to be combined with other offers

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #3
2 Fish & 

Chips
Dinners
$18.99 +tax

5 Pieces Haddock,
French Fries, Coleslaw 

& Tarter Sauce
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.
Not to be combined with other offers

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #4
Super Seafood 

Platter
$22.99 +tax

Haddock, Shrimp,
Clam Strips, Scallops, 

Onion Rings
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.
Not to be combined with other offers

Limited Time Offer

TIME OUT PIZZA & GRILL
524 Sea Street, Quincy MA

OPEN  Mon ~ Sat, 11am ~ 10pm / Sun, Noon ~ 9pm
PIZZA, CALZONES, SANDWICHES, SUBS
PASTA, SEAFOOD, SALADS & DINNERS

For Fast Service & Delivery Please Call:
(617) 479-2300FREE

DELIVERY
orders over $7.00

FREE
DELIVERY
orders over $7.00www.timeoutpizzaandgrill.com

TROOP 6 NEWS

Fall is here, and Troop 6 is in 
full swing!  On September 15th 
and 16th, we spent an absolutely 
beautiful weekend hiking in the 
White Mountains at Crawford Notch 
in New Hampshire.  We hiked up Mt. 
Jackson and had lunch with stunning 
views of Mt. Washington and the 
rest of the Presidential Range.  Then 
we hiked over to the Appalachian 
Mountain Club’s Mitzpah Spring 
Hut.  We dropped off our gear, 
refilled our water bottles, and most 
of the Troop then continued to hike 
up Mt. Pierce for more amazing 
views.  All told, it was nearly 6 miles 
of hiking with over 3000’ of vertical 
climbs!  We spent the night at the 
hut, enjoying their turkey dinner 

and a well-deserved night of sleep.  
In the morning, we had a nice hot 
breakfast and then hiked down the 
legendary Crawford Path.  It was a 
great trip despite a few sets of sore 
legs on Monday.

Next up, we are joining thousands 
of other scouts at MassJam ’18 at 
the Cape Cod Fairgrounds over 
Columbus Day weekend.  We are 
also getting ready for another year of 
Punkin Chunkin on November 3rd!

If you have a middle school or 
high schooler that is interested in 
joining us, please don’t hesitate to 
stop by!  We are always accepting 
new scouts and prior experience is 
not necessary.  We meet on Monday 
nights from 7-8:30PM at the Houghs 
Neck Congregational Church.

Troop 6 does a fantastic job of 

On November 3rd, 
bring your le� over 

Halloween 
pumpkins and 

Jack-o’-Lanterns to 
Pageant Field from 

10-2 and launch 
them with 
Troop 6’s 

trebuchet* and 
giant sling shot! 

*It’s like a catapult, only 
cooler!

Please join us for food, 
games, and lots of 
smashed pumpkins!

$5 Per Launch
10lb Pumpkin Max

Bring your unwanted 
extra candy and we will 
send it to our soldiers 

overseas!

All proceeds go to support
Boy Scout Troop 6 Quincy

www.troop6quincy.com for more info

keeping our program affordable 
for all scouts, and our bottle and 
can drives are one of our biggest 
fundraisers.  Our next bottle drive is 
October 13th from 9-12 in Labrecque 
Field parking lot.  Our bottle drives 
will continue to be on the second 
Saturday of every month, weather 
permitting.  Please consider donating 
your soda and beer bottles and cans 
to us rather than tossing them in 
your recycling.  As our Troop grows, 
the money we earn is being spread 
thinner and thinner and we really 
want to continue to run a program 
where all the activities can be paid 
for through the boys fundraising 
efforts.  Please feel free to call if you 
need a pick up! 

Yours in Scouting,
Rob Gordon, Troop 6 

Scoutmaster,

smegs-legs run 
10-6-2018

SAVE THE DATE
Saturday, October 6, 2018 
Beautiful, oceanside run route

and fun time honoring 
LTJG Chris Smeglin

w w w . s m e g s - l e g s . o r g 
The 10th annual Smegs-Legs 5 
Mile Run is a relatively flat, scenic 
loop that swings through the area of 
Houghs Neck, Quincy with beautiful 
ocean and marsh views along the 
route. There are 3 water stops. The 
course is USATF certified. Finishing 
times by Spilter Race Systems. New 
2 Mile Run for Grades 5-8 students 
only! For those who don’t wish to 
run, there is a 2 mile walk. 
Free t-shirts to first 300 participants. 
There will be pre and post-race 
refreshments, and many fun raffles. 
Race proceeds benefit 3 local 
charities.
Pre-Register on-line at:

https://smegslegs.org/register/
Event details and schedule
The Smegs-Legs 5 Mile Run and the 
2 Mile Walk begin at 9:00 AM from 
the Broad Meadows Middle School 
in Quincy. 
For grades 5-8 students only there 
will be a 2 mile run! 
Registration opens at 7:30 am. Race 
starts at 9:00 am. 
Race events end at 12:00pm. 
Free parking on school grounds. 
Bring extra money for multiple 
raffles

Rental Car Assistance
We Work With ALL Insurance Companies

Collision Repair
Brakes * Struts

Exhaust Systems
A/C Service

Towing
Lock Out Service

RS# 5093
krautobody@icloud.com

Seaside Cafe
1193 Sea Street 

We all know it’s good to get out 
and socialize, especially for seniors. 
We encourage everyone to discover 
(or re-discover!) the Houghs Neck 
Community Center! We are a vital 
resource in your own backyard. 

Stop by Mondays and Wednesdays, 
beginning at 11 am, enjoy a 
homemade hot lunch, coffee, pastry 
and play Scrabble or Bingo. 

Bring a friend or your favorite 
family member! 

Food Pantry offers a FREE 
bag of food. On the 2nd & 4th 
Wednesdays every month, We 
look forward to seeing you! 
617-376-1385
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The Bag Lady and More
Purses, Totes, Kids Bags
Character Pillows, Pillow Cases           Marge Colton
Fleece Blankets & Pillows
Children’s Cloth Books
Flannel Blankets

         mcolton1@verizon.net

E  &  T  C e r am i c s
Adult Ceramic Classes ~ Year Round

Make it Yourself ~ Make it for Yourself ~ Give it as a Gift.
AVON PRODUCTS - Avon Representitive for over 40 years

Register Now for Fall Classes
Start your Christmas Shopping Now

367 Billings Road ~ Wollaston MA
617-479-4107

etceramicshop.com ~ etimcoe@yahoo.com
Hours Mon ~ Fri 9-2 ~ Mon & Wed Evenings 7-9

Julie berberan
realtor®

CELL 617-283-2994 
julieberberan@aol.com

My Dear Houghs Neck Neighbors,
     Please contact me and allow me  
to assist you if you would like to 
buy or sell a Houghs Neck home. 
Thank you, Juile Berberan

617-283-2994

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts
TACKEY CHAN 

State Representative ~ 2nd Norfolk District,
State House, Room 42, Boston MA 02133

Tel. 617-722-2014 
Tackey.Chan@mahouse.gov

Dear Houghs Neck Residents, 
It was great to see so many people from the neighborhood last month 

at Chowdafest, which we had perfect weather for this year. Thank you to 
everyone at the Houghs Neck Community Council, volunteers, restaurants, 
home cooks, the band and voters for ‘best chowda’ for their great work in 
putting together another successful event. 

The general election is coming up on November 6th.  If you have not 
registered to vote yet, you must register by October 17th.  If you are not 
available to vote on November 6th, you can apply for an absentee ballot or 
participate in early voting.  You can get voter registration and absentee ballot 
forms from the Secretary of State’s website at www.sec.state.ma.us/ele/. Early 
voting starts on October 22nd, Monday through Friday from 8:30am to 4:30pm 
at the Richard J. Koch Recreation Department, 1 Merrymount Parkway.  In 
addition, there is early voting being held on Saturday, October 27th at North 
Quincy High School, from 8:30am to 4:30pm.  For more information, you can 
visit the city website at www.quincyma.gov/govt/depts/city_clerk/election. As 
always, you can also contact my office directly if you need more information 
or would like us to print information and mail it to you.  

The Joint Committee on Consumer Protection and Professional Licensure 
has held two hearings since the end of session and we anticipate several more 
before the end of the calendar year. Although formal sessions have ended, the 
Legislature continues to pass bills in informal sessions when there is unanimous 
consent.  Legislators can file legislation year round regardless of whether there 
are formal sessions or not.  Under the Legislative Rules, a joint committee 
must hold a public hearing and recommend an action within 30 days of when 
the legislation is admitted to the committee.  The Consumer Protection and 
Professional Licensure committee is particularly active as consumer issues 
are ongoing and we receive a large number of special legislative requests 
from cities and towns, known as home rule petitions.  This committee reviews 
municipalities’ requests to have additional retail or on-premise liquor licenses 
beyond the current statutory amounts.  These licenses have a market value, so 
introduction of new licenses can have a dramatic impact on the value of the 
remainder; we heavily scrutinize this type of legislation as a result to ensure a 
fair environment for both new and existing businesses.

I was recently awarded the National Association of Government Employees 
(NAGE) legislator of the year award.  This award is given at their national 
conference with representatives from each local from throughout the United 
States.  This union represents over 22,000 Massachusetts public employees 
and over 110,000 throughout the country.  NAGE is affiliated with Service 
Employee International Union (SEIU), which has over 2 million members 
in North America.  The annual meeting is held once every four years where 
they elect their national officers.  David Holway, who is originally from 
Cambridge, was elected to his 5th four-year term as national president.  This 
is an incredible honor to be recognized for my work in the legislature at a 
national level. 

I wish everyone a happy and safe Halloween! 
								        Tackey 

Houghs Neck World War II Memorial
In the spring of 2018, the Houghs Neck Garden Club received a grant through 

the Community Preservation Act to rehabilitate the landscape around the 
World War II memorial across from the fire station in Houghs Neck.  American 
Legion Post 380 took care of the site until the Legion sold its building about 
eight years ago.  After that, Nancy Brennan, a teacher at Atherton Hough 
planted flowers but mowing and other such activities were done on an ad hoc 
basis.  When she retired, she asked the Houghs Neck Garden Club to continue 
planting flowers.  We have been trying to do that for three years, with little 
success.  

As we became more familiar with the site, we realized that it needed much 
more than planting flowers.  The granite monument itself is in excellent 
condition but the grounds that surround it are not.  We applied for a Community 
Preservation Act grant and we received $25,000 to revitalize the memorial 
grounds, a site of about 2,500 square feet with a granite monument.

Houghs Neck Honor Roll
The granite monument was the second memorial on the site.  The original, 

wood-framed memorial from the late 1940s listed the names of more than 500 
members of the Houghs Neck community who served in the military during 
World War II.  The wooden memorial, called the Honor Roll, was constructed 
by and contributed to the community by the Lundin brothers, builders in the 
Quincy area.  

Granite Memorial
In 1952, this memorial was replaced by a granite monument, paid for by the 

citizens of Houghs Neck.  The names that had been on the wooden memorial 
were printed on a scroll that was placed in a bronze box then buried at the 
base of the current granite monument.  The granite monument is made of 
Quincy granite from Swingle’s quarry set upon three polished bases symbolic 
of faith, hope and charity.  The stone was designed and constructed by C. W. 
Caniff and Sons at a cost of $2300 obtained through contributions of Houghs 
Neck residents.  The designer was Roger Gervasi, head of designing for the 
company.  It is of highly desirable, very dark granite, considered by some to 
be the best monument stone in the world.

Garden Club Project
Our goal for this project is to clean up and replant the site to showcase the 

monument.  Working with the Park Department, we had dead and dying trees 
removed.  The landscaper chosen for this project is Ralph Ames of Ames 
Landscaping.  Working with Ralph, we plan to remove most of the existing 
plantings and add new ones along the back of the monument to hide the 
fence and along the walkway leading to the monument to draw the eye to the 
monument and also to remove and replace the hedge surrounding the site.  

Last fall there were discussions on social media on the whereabouts of the 
wooden memorial.  To date it has not been located.  However, photos of this 
memorial exist.  Leo Ladas gave us a high resolution photo of the Honor roll, 
taken by his grandfather, John Louis Ladas who was a World War I vet, the 
father of two WWII vets and one Korean War vet.  Using this photo, we were 
able to construct a spreadsheet of the 520 names it contained.  These names 
have been engraved on bricks and will be laid down to replace the cement 
walkway there today creating a link between the wooden memorial and the 
granite monument.  The list of the names will appear in the November Issue 
of the Houghs Neck Bulletin.  Work on the site is expected to start at the 
beginning of October.  In the spring we plan to hold a rededication of the 
memorial.  Stay tuned for more information on this. 

Patti Williams: President, Houghs Neck Garden Club

Courtesy of John Louis Ladas
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City of Quincy

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
Ward One Councilor ~ David F. McCarthy

1305 Hancock St.... Quincy, MA 02169
617-376-1351 (office) ~ 617-845-7111 (Cell) 

dmccarthy@quincyma.gov.

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

617- 47 9 - 8 2 7 0

UNDER NEWMANAGEMENT
Dinners
Ziti: with Sauce, Meatball, Sausage, Eggplant, Chicken Cutlet, 
   Veal Cutlet, Ziti Chicken Broccoli Alfredo
Dinner Plates: Wing Dings, Gyro, Fresh Chicken Tenders,  Buffalo Wings,  
   Honey BBQ Wings, Fresh Bullalo Tenders
Marinated Dinners: Steak Tips, Grilled   Chicken  
Specialty Dinners: Homemade Meat Lasagna
Seafood Plates and Sides 
Fish Haddock w/Chips, Rice or Onion Rings
   Clam Strips ~ Clams Bellies ~ Scallops ~ Shrimp ~ Combo ~ Fishermans Platter

Burgers ~ Fries ~ Appertizers ~ Fresh Salads ~ Ice Cream & Desserts

Call for FAST SERVICE 
and DELIVERY 

405 Sea Street, Quincy  
Mon ~ Sat 11am - 9:30pm

Sun 12 noon - 9:30pm

Free 2-lt Soda
when you buy any Large Specialty Pizza

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

Create Your own Pizza ~ Calzones
Special ty Pizza ~ Calzone ~ Skinny Pizza

Featuring al l  Your Favori te Toppings 

S u b s  ~ W r a p s
S p e c i a l t y  S u b s ~  S t e a k  S u b s

H o t  a n d  C o l d  S u b s  ~  W h i t e  o r  W h e a t

$14.99
Tw o  L a r g e  C h e e s e  P i z z a

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

$1.00 Off
A n y  L a r g e  S u b  o r  W r a p

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

$2.00 Off
Any order $20.00 or more

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

Price
Breaker
CheeseBurger

On a Bulkie
Fries, Can of Soda

$7.49(      )no
 substitutions

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

FLAVIN  
& FLAVIN REALTY

617-479-1000
Flavin & Flavin 
1085 Hancock St. Quincy Center
Visit: www.ßavinandßavin.com

Complete Real Estate Service Since 1925

Free Opinion of Value
~

Committed to Property Ownership
~

Offering Seller &
Buyer RepresentationSOLD

a century of connecting people with homes

www.redcrossblood.org

There is an ungent 
need for  

Blood Donations

Fall is upon us and school is back in session. It seemed it was just July, but 
I guess this happens every year. September is always a busy month as folks 
adjust from summer mode to autumn mode. It’s my favorite time of year. 
Time sure does move along quickly.

Many events wrapped up the summer though, starting with a wonderful 
night of remembrance on September 7th at the home of Peter and Maryann 
Schuerch. As most now know they lost their beloved daughter Victoria to 
leukemia a few years ago and have initiated a tremendous walk every year 
in Houghs Neck to raise funds and awareness against this deadly disease. 
The evening before the walk I was lucky enough to be invited to their home 
to dedicate a beautiful bench in Victoria’s name. This bench sits next to the 
Schuerch home overlooking the bay. Joe Brill, local Houghs Neck legend 
and School committeeman /Park and Recreation Board member Paul Bregoli 
championed this effort. What a great night surrounded by friends, community 
and most especially family. I grew up with the Schuerch Family and know 
how strong a family they are and how strong they are for each other. God 
Bless.

The Chowder Fest roared into town on September 8th and brought hundreds 
of folks to the Houghs Neck Area. Again the chowder, the atmosphere and 
the day has become a special event in Houghs Neck. All the contestants and 
their chowder be it corn or clam were great. Many thanks to the volunteers, 
sponsors and the Houghs Neck Community Council. See you back there next 
year !

Most Blessed Sacrament Church had its fall picnic on the church grounds 
on September 23rd. The parish has been thriving under Fr. Martin and that’s 
a great thing for the entire community. The cookout was well attended and 
more and more activities and events are being planned/coordinated by the 
parish. If you haven’t met Fr. Martin please make it a point to say hello by 
stopping by the rectory or better yet visit him on Sunday mornings!!

A quick couple of outside Houghs Neck issues that are coming up or 
ongoing. 

Recently I met with administration about the upgrades to the Sea Street/
Quincy Shore Drive intersection improvements. It seems we are finally there 
in regards to beginning the widening of that intersection, especially the corner 
northeast bound at Quincy Shore Drive. The re-vamping of the intersection 
will involve widening the intersection itself, new lights, islands and an overall 
facelift which is way overdue. This should really improve traffic flow coming 
out of Ward 1. 

Seawall Design and execution are still ongoing and will be for quite some 
time. Anyone with any questions or concerns please contact me at dmccarthy@
quincyma.gov

Finally congratulations to Mayor Koch and 
his team on the opening of the Hancock Adams 
Common. It really is a tremendous improvement 
for the downtown and the city in general. 
Magnificent work by all.

Stay safe and God Bless.

Dave McCarthy
Ward 1 Councillor

The Houghs Neck Community Council will hold their 
annual Good Neighbor Honor Awards Night on Saturday, 
October 27, 2018 at 5:00pm.We are producing a Program 
Booklet, with advertising The proceeds from the ads will go 
toward offsetting the expenses of the Awards Night and other 
Community Council activities. What better way to assist our 
community to advertise in our booklet, You will become a part 
of the evening, through your assistance in recognizing the best 
part of the Houghs Neck Community, our Good Neighbors. 
The names of the awards winners are published included in 
this Bulletin, If you wish to recognize any of the winners, you 
may do so in your ad, but please congratulate them all if you 
can. 
The cost of the ads are as follows.  
Full Page 8” X 5”  $50.00                    Half Page 4” X 5” $35.00  
Quarter Page (Business Card) 2” X 5”  $25.00          Booster (Mr 
& Mrs. Name only)1 Line  $ 2.00  (1 Name only)   1 Line   $ 
1.00 
I wish to place an ad in the 2018 Honor Awards Night 
Program Booklet, for the Houghs Neck Community Council.  
The size ad I wish to place is a:   
 Full page 		   Half page                 Quarter 
page
	  Mr. & Mrs. Name Booster	   One Name Booster
Ad Copy: Please type/print clearly 
or attach to this letter, A Copy Ready 
ad if possible. No proofs will be available prior to printing:
_________________________________________________
Booster Copy : Please type or print clearly: 
Mr. & Mrs. Name: __________________ $2.00 
Name Only:________________ $1.00

For further Information contact, Eileen 479-4107 
or hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

Make Check Payable to: Houghs Neck Community Council.
Hurry because the deadline for the ads to be submitted is 
October 20, 2018

All ads must be submitted to E & T Printing 
367 Billings Road, Wollaston, MA 02170.                   

Be Safe this 
HALLOWEEN
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Houghs Neck Merchandise Order Form
Wood Buildings																					                    Houghs Neck Sites Design

Atherton Hough School						      $15.00		 _____			   Journal																               $  8.00		 _____

Harvey’s Wharf										          $15.00		 _____			   Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil						     $  7.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Cong. Church				   $15.00		 _____			   Magnet															               $  3.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Fire Station					     $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Quilt									         $49.95		 _____

Great Hill School										         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Can Koosie’s					    $  3.00		 _____

Great Hill Towers									         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck History Book					    $10.00		 _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Church			  $15.00		 _____	 		  NECKA Baseball Hat							         $10.00   ______

Quincy Yacht Club									        $15.00		 _____			   Bumper Stickers

Louis Cafe													             $15.00		 _____			   Large “I  Houghs Neck”						     $  1.00		 _____

Pillow and Tote Bags															               			   Small “I  HN”											          $  2.00		 _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Pillow			   $19.95		 _____ 			  Friend of A NECKA 								        $  2.00    _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Tote				    $19.95		 _____			   Oval “Flounder HN” 								        $  2.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Cong. Church Pillow	 $19.95		 _____			   NECKA  										           				    $  2.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Cong. Church Tote		  $19.95		 _____			   Flounder Note Cards 								        $  5.00		 _____ 

																			                    										             Old Time Note Cards  							       $  5.00		 _____

Shipping for orders beyond Houghs Neck add $3.00 per item except for stickers add $1.00  		  $	________

Donation’s: 	 Playground Fund		  $________	 Rainbow Fund		 $________	 Holiday Fund		  $	________

Donation to the Scholarship fund: In memory of:____________________________________$_________

Membership Year Sept 1, 2018 ~ August 31, 2019

HNCC Membership Per Family																															                              $  5.00    _____

Beyond Houghs Neck Per Address	 (Bulletin Subscription)																	                 $ 10.00   _____

Name:_________________________________________________			

Address:_______________________________________________			  Check total  $ _______________

City: __________________ ST:_______ Zip: ________  Email: _________________________________

Gift Membership for; _______________________________________________________ 		  $    ______

Make Checks Payable to: Houghs Neck Community Council, Inc.

Mail to: Helen Kelly 16 Madeleine St Quincy MA 02169

Small Sticker ~ 2.00

Oval HN  
Sticker ~ $2.00

Large Bumper Sticker ~ $1.00NECKA Sticker ~ 2.00

Houghs Neck Merchandise

Great Hill School
8” X 3”

Atherton Hough School
7” X 3-1/2”

Quiucy Yacht Club
8” X 3-1/2”

Harvey’s Wharf
6-1/5” X 4”

Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church

7-1/4” X 4-3/4”

Most Blessed Sacrament Church
5-1/4” X 6”

Houghs Neck Fire Station
6” X 4-1/4”

Journal ~ $10.00
7-1/4” X 5-1/2”

Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil $7.00
6-3/4” X 4-1/2”

Magnet ~ $3.00

MBS Church Pillow 
16” X 16”

H N C Church Tote Bag 
16” X 16”

MBS Church Tote Bag
16” X 16”

Quilt ~ $49.95

HN Can Koosie’s ~ $3.00

Pillows & Totes $19.95

Great Hill Towers
8” X 3”

HN History Book ~ $10.00
Benefits the Scholarship fund

Wood Buildings 15.00

Show your HN Pride

FRIEND OF A NECKA ~ 2.00

Louis Cafe

NECKA Baseball Hat		
					     $10.00

HNCC Church Pillow 
16” X 16”

Beyond  the Willows
Bob Allen
Mary Apelbacher
Dick & Ann Beaumont
Jon & Sara Belmont
Pat Beston 
Carol & Bobby Blowers
Fred & Pat Caldwell
Maura Caldwell Mullowney
Howie & Donna Chadbourne
Tackey Chan
John & Lisa Connolly
Mike & Cindy Cotter
Rob &  Vicki Craig
Bill & Sheena Curley
Debbie & Jason Currie
Ronna Davis
Lisa & Domenic DeAngelo
Noel DiBona
Ken Dobson
David & Teri DiBona
Bob Dobson
Bob & Regina Donald
Pat Donovan
Barbara & Mike Farrell
Joe “Tex” Fasci
Edward Ferguson
Jim & Maureen Ferguson
George Gabriel
Rosemary Gaura
Joe & Maureen Gibbons
Mary Giggey
Barbara & Nancy Goldrick
William & Ellen Goodchild
John Hacunda
Joseph Haletky
Shirley Harrington
Ann Henshaw
Sarah Hoisington

2018-2019 MEMBERSHIP
Sandy Alty
Anthony  Andronico
Jane Austin
Betty & James Baldwin
Alberta Baratelli
Ed & Clare Barrett
Dick & Ann Beaumont
Pat Bennett
Da Bignami
Laurie, Scott & Carter Bishop
Connie Boudreau
Kevin & Susan Boudreau
Clemmie & Bob Brill
Stephen Bryant
Martha Brown
Margaret & Christopher Brown
Linda & Rick Bythrow
Betty Bythrow
Catherine Caldwell
Jerry & Andree Caldwell
Tish Canavan
Gay Carbonneau
Cheryl Carlson
Carol Carpenter
David & Deborah Cerone
Casey Chamberlain
Timothy Chandler
Chaudhary Family
Tom, Barbara & Kathy Cheney
Bob & Brenda Chevalier
Ali Ciccariello
Gene Conklin & Francis 
Launie
Stephen & Deborah Conley
Jerry & Wendy Connors
Bob & Pam Craig
Brendan & Cindy Craig
Sean & Kim Craig
Jeff & Marcia Craig
Jeffrey Craig & Tara Galligan
Kenneth & Marylou Crispo
Carolyn Crombie
Joan Cullen
Grainne Curran
David & Kathy DiBona
Amy DiBona
Peter Damiano & Victor 
Christenson
Damiano Family
Veva Darrow
Gayle & Victor Davidson
DJ & Marie Davis
Dan & Annie Davis
Maura  Doherty & Stephen Delano
Mary & James Doherty
Paul & Joyce Donald
Hank & Joanne Dondero
Elissa & Charles Donnelly
Connie & Gail Driscoll
John & Babe Duffy

Bryan & Rachel Dunn
Durkin-Goonan Family
Angela Durkin 
Edward & Georgianna Engren
Marie & Robert Ferent
Karissa Finnegan & William 
Richtmyer
Robert & Jeanne Flaherty
Joseph & Maureen Flores
PJ & Julie Foley
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